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Ministry Team Support 
 
As we “go to print” there is much debate happening 
around the national affiliation fee increase that Girls’ 
Brigade NZ is wishing IFG Units to pay.  We are hopeful 
that we will have a positive resolution to this situation 
shortly.  In the meantime rest assured that the focus of 
the Ministry Team is to support our IFG leaders as they 
fulfil their calling to witness to the girls in their Units.  
 
Congratulations  
 
Congratulations to Charmayne Johnstone our Upper 
North Island Ministry Team member who completed the 
Taupo Half Ironman last week, 
coming first in her age group.  This 
qualifies Charmayne to compete in 
the Internationals in France next 
year.  That’s a lot of Sausage 
Sizzles, Charmayne! 
 
Ultimate Programme - First Year Free 
 
If you have girls ready to commence the Ultimate 
programme next year we are pleased to advise that the 
first year is free of National fees. 
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ICONZ Programme 
 
We have had feedback that the i-girlz programme needs 
to be gruntier – like the boys’ ICONZ.  The choice of what 
to include in the programme is up to the leaders.  ICONZ 
gifted their programme to IFG and are more than happy 
for you to use it (or parts of it) if you wish.  If you are 
working alongside an ICONZ Unit at your church ask to 
borrow a copy of the manual. If not, contact Jennifer. 
 
Coming Up in 2013 
 
We have several exciting developments in the pipeline for 
next year.  These include an upgraded website and a 
promotional DVD for which we have received funding. 
There will be a new Training 103 module for the Leaders 
and two camps for the girls, one in the North Island and 
one in the South.   
 
Is “Training” You? 
 
We have completed our three year strategic plan for 2013-
2015 and have identified that we need a new member for 
our Ministry Team who can pick up some of the 
responsibilities of organising further training for our 
leaders.  Is training your passion, or do you know 
someone who would be a good fit for this role?  
 
 
 
 

       
 
 
 
 

IFG Ministry 
Team 

Contact Details: 

 
 
Jennifer Box 
boxes@es.co.nz 

021 277 3232 
 

Charmayne 
Johnstone 
charmayne@clear.net.nz 

027 274 0601 
 

Christine Brunt 
christinebrunt@clear. 
net.nz 

021 651 180 

 
Janice Zachan 
janicezachan@kinect.co.nz 

021 161 5149 
 

mailto:boxes@es.co.nz


 
Closing Blessing 
 
Your Ministry Team sends you every blessing as you 
take a rest from either IFG leadership responsibilities or 
your supportive role in IFG to celebrate the birth of our 
Lord Jesus Christ.  Our grandchildren join with us in 
sending Christmas greetings. 
 
Jennifer                                     Janice             

     
 
Charmayne                            Chris 
 

    

 

 

Funding 

Iconz4girlz is grateful for funding from the following: 

                                    

  PAC Distribution Fund  

 

http://www.tindall.org.nz/home/

